
A Nonprofit Public Benefit Organization for Retired Men Devoted to the Promotion of Independence and Dignity of Retirement. 

Sayings of 2007 Big Sir, Floyd Skelton 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, February 19, 2007 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest! 

As we recognize our 2nd Honoree of 
2007 (Membership Chairman, Ro-
land Scrivner), at our February 
luncheon, it occurred to me that 

many of you may not be aware of our long history 
honoring significant contributors to our branch. 
The practice began 14 years ago in 1993, and 
ninety-one Branch 116 members have been so 
honored. The list of previous Honorees is impres-
sive and informative. Those previous Honorees 
can be viewed on our Branch 116 website at:  
http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  

A meeting of SIR Area 2 Big Sir’s, Little Sir’s, 
and Area 2 Activity Chairmen was conducted by 
Area 2 Governor Harry Hubinger on January 24th. 

The meeting focused on encouraging inter-branch 
activities and getting the “SIR Word Out”.  116 
members Phil Goff (Area 2 Computer and Tech-
nology Group) and Terry Miller (Area 2 Fishing 
Group) attended the meeting with Little Sir Art 
Donaldson, and myself. 

Some activities that are very popular in other 
branch’s included: bowling, cooking, ham radio, 
wine tasting, and couples dining. If you have an 
interest in any of these please let me know. Your 
interest just might be the trigger to make those ac-
tivities SIR Area 2 wide. 

As to “getting the word out” Terry Miller, Branch 
116 Public Relations Chairman, has created a 
flyer with the purpose of alerting the community 
to Sons In Retirement. Our January speaker, T.J. 
Roethe’s comment that “Sons In Retirement" was 
the best kept secret in Contra Costa County” un-

derlined, in my mind, the desirability of such an 
effort. Terry will make this flyer available for 
community distribution at our February luncheon. 
How about helping “Share the SIR Experience” 
with fellow retirees in the community? 

VALENTINE’S DAY – Some things you may or 
may not know: 
 
The first valentine on record was sent in 1415 by 
Charles, Duke of Orleans, to his wife while he 
was imprisoned in the Tower of London. That 
message is on display in the British Library.  

Valentine's Day gifts: American men outspend 
women two to one. The most popular gifts, ac-
cording to the National Retail Federation, are (in 
descending order): candy/chocolate, dinner/a 
night out, flowers, and jewelry. 

Personally, my fondest memories of Valentine’s 
Day are from my childhood, when my classmates 
and family members sent Valentines to me. Please 
remember those special people who will appreci-
ate your Valentine! 

SPECIAL THANKS to Dick Thomson (Branch 
116 Membership Roster) and David Geary (Las 
Trampas 116, 2007 Golf Book) for their signifi-
cant efforts in publishing these valuable member 
aids. 
 
Floyd Skelton 

 Trampas 
 Topics 

February, 2007 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2006 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Dirk Meyer          820-6878 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computer Assistance Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard       944-0742 
Historian  Matt Arena          946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua          932-0975 
 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Little SIR 
Art Donaldson 

934-8391 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Dick Chaffee 

932-5087 

Ron Armijo 
945-0637 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Jerry Hunter 
376-4353 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Bill Hemmelsbach 
458-2511 
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When you see these members, wish 
them a Happy Birthday! 
 
 Anderson, Robert 
 Armijo, Ronald 
 Cassettari, Jack 
 Chaney, Rodney  
 Farmer, Robert 
 Foust, James  
 Green, Daniel 
 Hagge, Walter 
 Hill, Stanley 
 Hull, Cordell 
 Kallas, Pete 
 Kim, Paul  
 King, Thomas 
 Lind, Wilton  
 Marks, Phillip 
 McCullough, Gene 
 McKenna, Gerry 
 Mills, Roger 
 Regalia, Edmund 
 Roberts, Donald 
 Schofield, Frank 
 Scrivner, Roland 
 Suwa, Toshiro 

February 
Birthdays 

Floyd Skelton, our Branch Webmaster has cre-
ated several websites for our Branch. The ad-
dresses of these websites are as follows. Please 
bookmark them in your browser.  
Main Web Site —  
http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  

Golf — http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  

Trampas Topics — 
http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 

Branch 116 Website Addresses 

$ums In Retirement  
The FEBRUARY meeting will be held on 28 Feb-
ruary at the Diablo Creek Golf Course (Grill 
Room) with breakfast starting at 7am and the 
meeting commencing at 8am. 
  
Our speaker will be Mr. Paul Quinn of Focalpoint 
Investor Group. Paul will be speaking about A 
PRACTICAL APPROACH TO BUILDING AND 
MAINTAINING A FOCUSED STOCK PORT-
FOLIO. Paul has over 15 years experience in the 
financial services industry. His comments and ob-
servations regarding how to build and maintain a 
portfolio of equities will be very helpful and infor-
mative to all who invest in the stock market. You 
will want to attend this meeting. 
 
Regards, Dave Munson 

Total Current Members  —   254 
This Month’s Inductees —  2 
Those in Interview Stage — 1 
Total in Process   —  3 
On Inactive Status  — 27 
Left the Branch  —  4 
Waiting for a Member Number — 0 
 
New Members Inducted in January: 

Membership Summary 

Roland Scrivner           

Langhorst, Carl, Susan 
120 Whitney Way 
Clayton, 94517 
672-2541 
Shell Oil Company 

Klein, Ed, Cynthia 
716 Laurel Dr. 
Walnut Creek, 94596 
935-1304 
Putney-Klein Association 



 
 
 

 

All SIR members and guests are welcome and 
encouraged to participate in the fishing trips as 
well as attend the monthly meetings. The next 
meeting will be February 22nd at the Legend 
Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek Golf 
Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in Con-
cord. The meeting starts at 8:30.  

We have a lot more business than fishing to re-
port, so let’s start with the fishing. 

At the December meeting, Joe Peterson showed 
pictures of the 43 pound salmon he caught at 
Duxbury the last week of salmon fishing. Big 
fish!!!  Don Mittelstaedt reported on a 2 day trip 
to the Klamath and Trinity rivers catching small 
steelhead and trout.  Joe Karg reported a striper 
trip to Broad Slough for small stripers.  Craig 
Walton reported a trip to Sherman Lake for some 
stripers.   Carl Moyer reported catching and re-
leasing several sturgeon and stripers in a half 
dozen trips to the Mothball Fleet. All of that was 
before Christmas. Since then  the cold weather 
and cold water have limited trips and stifled re-
sults.  Carl Moyer reported 3 sturgeon attempts 
in Suisun with absolutely no fish caught or even 
hooked.  With the outside temperature in the 
twenties this morning and a hard wind blowing, 
the near future looks very bleak.  Several mem-
bers attended the San Mateo Fishing Expo and 
reported a fun and interesting trip. There were 
some very good seminars, including  the Cunang 
brothers seminars on salmon and sturgeon.   

The business was much more productive.  An ice 
fishing trip to Davis Lake is about to happen as 
soon as the ice thickens, John Hayes is fishmas-
ter.  Another trip was to the Sacramento Expo on 
January 18th. There will be a trip to the Pleasan-
ton Fly Fishing show in late February,  Don Mit-
telstaedt is fishmaster   There may also be expe-
ditions to San Pablo Reservoir, the Delta for 
Stripers and Sturgeon in February, an outing to a 

Seminar in Lodi in March, a house boat adven-
ture on Lake Shasta, Joe Karg is fishmaster, and 
a Day at the Races in April.  In May there are ad-
ventures to McSwain Reservoir, the Pitt River, 
and Lake Almanor, and trips to the American 
River for Shad, fly fishing for trout in the lower 
Sacramento, Norden/Soda Springs for trout, and a 
family social at an Irish pub in June.  Quite a 
busy year ahead, the fish are in big trouble. 

We would like to remind everyone that 2007 li-
censes are required, and the sturgeon rules are 
expected to change March 1st.  At this time it ap-
pears that the slot limit will change from 46 
inches up to 72 inches to 46 inches to 66 
inches.  Also there is a proposed punch card lim-
iting fisherman to 3 sturgeon annually.  The 
punch card is planned to be free and available at 
many outlets.   

If you want to hear more, please attend one of our 
meetings.  Near future meetings will be February 
22, and March 22.  Meetings begin at 8:30 at the 
Legend Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek 
Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in 
Concord.  For further information, please contact 
Terry Miller (Big Fish) (925-686-9298;) Dick 
Thomson (Branch 116 Coordinator) 925-785-
7600;) or Romano Gnusti (Treasurer/Secretary)
(925-376-3313.) 
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Lunch Menu 

Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 

2007 Nominating Committee Appointment 
 
Big Sir Floyd Skelton has appointed a 
three member 2007 Branch 116 Nominating 
Committee.  Jerry Hunter has agreed to act as 
chair, with Matt Arena, and Frank Crua rounding 
out the committee.  Member 218. The committee 
will select a slate of nominees for 2008 Branch 
116 officers. 

Chicken Parmesan 
Penne Al Fredo 
Salad 
Rolls and Butter 
Dessert 
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Area 2 Computers and Technology 
Group 

Dick Curry, Asst. Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Phil Goff, Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

Did you know that the SIR State Newsletter is 
published quarterly and posted on the web. You 
can access it by going to:  http://sirinc.org/ and 
then clicking on SIR Happenings which is listed 
in the left hand column. 
 
If you wish you can send your email address to 
the SIR Happenings Newsletter Editor, Don Mac-
Gregor at donmac@hughes.net and ask him to 
add you to the distribution list.   

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 

Thursday, February 15 – How to Buy a Desk-
top PC that Matches Your Needs. Phil Goff 
(Branch 116) will present information about de-
fining your computer needs, identifying the right 
computer, sources for purchase, and current pric-
ing.    There is a large variety of computer hard-
ware that is being pushed at consumers and we 
will try to identify the hardware that is right for 
you. This includes, CPU speed, Hard Drive ca-
pacity, Memory, Monitors and more. So if you 
are considering buying a desktop PC or thinking 
about upgrading your existing PC you will want 
to attend this session. Please note we will not be 
discussing laptops or Macs; this meeting is dedi-
cated to desktop PC's. 

Following the presentation on Desktop PC's, 
Dick Curry (Branch 171) will conduct an infor-
mative Computer Q&A session. 

Meetings of the SIR Area 2 Computers and 
Technology/Digital Photography Group are held 
the 3rd Thursday of each month (except June and 
December) from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m., at the Social 
Hall of the Walnut Creek United Methodist 
Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave. (off N. Main, one 
block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main intersec-
tion). All SIR members and their guests are wel-
come to attend. 

The Digital Photography presentations will be 
made on the first month of each quarter (January, 
April, July, and October) and the Computers and 
Technology presentations on the other months. 
All SIR members are invited to attend these in-
formative sessions. For more information please 
visit our web site at: http://www.sir-web.org/
computer 

SIR State Newsletter 

The SIRS Branch 116 Bridge Group got off to a 
great start for 2007. The duplicate group met on 
January 2nd with 20 players gathering at the 
Pleasant Hill Bridge Center. The group is now 
playing under ACBL sanctioned rules and master 
points are now being awarded to the winners. 
Top honors were taken in a tie by the teams of 
Dick Chaffe / Ali Aghaiepour and Art 
Donaldson / Bob Daily. Third place went to 
Fred Massaro / Bob Wolf and fourth place to 
Floyd Skelton / Conrad Robertson. 
  
The lunch and bridge group met on January 9th 
with 32 players. A high scoring day had Dick 
Chaffee coming in first with 6,270 points fol-
lowed by Art Donaldson (5,920), Warren We-
strup (5,720), Gene Gould (5,550) and Jack 
Butler (4,990). Small slams were bid and made 
by Gene Gould / Bob Singleton, Jai Yee / Ron 
Wolberg, Ali Aghaiepour / Norm Schoenfeld 
and Art Donaldson / Warren Westrup. 
  
On January 23rd, the group met again with 30 
players joining. Scores came in a little lower in 
this session, with Cal Cohen the top scorer with 
5,380, second was Gene Gould (5,280), third 
was Jai Yee (5,170), fourth was Marv DeHeus 
(4,580) and fifth, Dan Green (4,460) . Small 
slams were made by Cal Cohen / Gene Gould 
and Paul Floyd / Jai Yee. 



 

Our Branch 116 honoree for the month 
of February is Roland Scrivner. He has been a 
member of the Branch for over 10 years and has 
served as our Membership Chairman for the last 
four years. 

Since 1983, he and Inez his wife of 54 years have 
lived in Rossmoor. 

Roland was born in Kearney, New Jersey in 
1929. After an uneventful childhood the family 
moved west to Berkeley, Calif. where Roland at-
tended U.C. Berkeley for one year. Realizing he 
was not a very good student he applied for the 
Berkeley Fire Department and was hired in 1951. 
After spending two years in the U.S. Army he 
returned to the Fire Department and rose thru the 
ranks to become the Deputy Chief, retiring at the 
end of 1980. 

At age 52 he started a second career in a field he 
had always been interested in, Acting. He gained 
an apprenticeship at Berkeley Reparatory Theatre 
and after appearing in several plays he received 
his Actors Equity Association Card for the roll of 
“The Judge” in “Nuts” at Theatre On The Square. 
As most actors soon realize, there is little money 
to be made in the theatre. One must ---get an 
agent, join “The Screen Actors Guild”, “The 
American Federation Of Television and Radio 
Artists”, and audition for work in movies and 
television. This he did and has appeared in sev-
eral movies, two T.V. series, and a number of ra-
dio and T.V. commercials. The money is in 
screen work but Roland’s first love is the stage 
and he still does that now and again. Working 
with such luminaries as Jeff Bridges, Martin Lan-
dau, Carroll O’Connor, Eugene Roche, and 
Vivian Vance is reward enough. 

In addition to acting Roland has pursued a num-
ber of unusual interests.  

In 1963,he and Inez using an out of work Con-
tractor and several other Firemen, built a 3200 sq 
ft‘A’ Frame home in the Berkeley hills.  

Because of his interest in woodworking Roland 
has been a volunteer supervisor in the Rossmoor 
woodshop for the last 23 years. 

He was President of the West Berkeley Lions 
Club in 1977. 

He had an instrument rated pilot’s license, and 
won a Shellie Award in 1980 for the role of Al-
fred P Doolittle in “My Fair Lady”. 
He is presently interested in golfing and garden-
ing and does it with a modicum of success. 
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Honoree of the Month 
Roland Scrivner  

Gary McHenry will speak at 
our Monday, February 19 
meeting about Challenges fac-
ing a large public school dis-
trict in California. 
 

Mr. McHenry has been superintendent of the Mt. 
Diablo Unified School District for the last seven 
years. Mt. Diablo serves 36,000 students from 
kindergarten through the adult program, in parts 
of seven cities. Before coming to Mt. Diablo, he 
spent 5 years each as superintendent of Stockton 
Unified and area assistant superintendent in Oak-
land Unified. 
 
Mr. McHenry earned a Bachelors degree in Soci-
ology from the University of California, San 
Diego, and a Masters degree in Counseling Psy-
chology from Stanford University. He is pres-
ently on leave from a doctoral program in or-
ganization and leadership at the University of 
San Francisco. 

February Guest Speaker  

Gary McHenry 
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TRAVEL– Carlos 
Xavier 

Pick up brochures, 
forms, etc., at the 
travel desk at the luncheons. If we 
run out of these and you are still in-

terested in the trip, please ask your travel chairman 
and he will have one sent to you. Payment should 
be made to the travel agency arranging the event 
unless otherwise stated in the announcement.  

Local Travel 

February 18, 2007 

Coastal Repertory Theatre at Half Moon Bay 
presents “Lost in Yonkers” by Neil Simon. In-
cludes Motorcoach transportation, Hosted Cham-
pagne Brunch at the Moss Beach Distillery and the 
Matinee performance of “Lost in Yonkers.”  Price 
is $97 pp. Payment is due by Jan. 12, 2007. Con-
tact Carl Raaka of Branch #8 at 254-0482 for more 
details. 

Overnight and Longer Travel 

March 16 — April 1, 2007  

The Best of Spain & Portugal. A 17 day tour fea-
turing Madrid, Salamanca, Oporto, Lisbon, Seville, 
Costa del Sol, Mijas, Granada, Valencia and Barce-
lona. Tour price is $3675 per person. Includes 
round trip transfers to San Francisco airport, airfare 
to/from Madrid, all tips for drivers, guides and tour 
manager. Sponsored by Branch # 8, Bob Hagler. 
Brochures and application forms will be available 
at the luncheon meeting.  

 

September 6 — 17, 2007  

Russian Waterways. This is a 12 day adventure 
cruise from St. Petersburg to Moscow sponsored 
by Bob Spellman of Branch #146. Cruise tour in-
cludes round trip transfers to San Francisco Airport 
and round trip fare to Russia. Eleven nights on 
board the m/s Vladimir Mayakovski. Prices start at 
$3555 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob Spell-
man at 934-8428. 

September 29 — October 14, 2007 

Cruise the Panama Canal on Norwegian Cruise 
Line’s newest ship, the Norwegian Pearl. Trip 
departs from Los Angeles and finishes in Miami, 
Florida. Ports of call are Cabo San Lucas, Puerto 
Vallarta, Acapulco (overnight), Cartagena, Puerto 
Limon, and Key West.Trip includes round trip 
transportation to Bay Area Airport, round trip air-
fare, all port charges and government fees, skycap, 
stevedore and driver tips, and a one hour cocktail 
party with hot & cold hors d’oeuvres on board 
ship. Prices start at $2140 pp/do. Contact Bob 
Hagler at 934-7620 for more details. 

September 24 — October 10, 2008  

SIR 50th Anniversary Cruise to Hawaii — 
TRIP HAS BEEN CANCELLED DUE TO IN-
SUFFICIENT PARTICIPATION.   

 Other events to celebrate the SIR 50th Anniver-
sary are being explored. Call Carlos Xavier at 947-
6756 for more details. 
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Matt Arena  

Sunshine Report 

Through the courtesy of SIR Werner Fend, SIR 
Rod Cheney and past big SIR Courtney Borrecco, 
Certificates of Rememberance have been pre-
sented to the families of John Nargang , Peter 
Lucido, and Vincent Staraci. 
These certificates are presented to the families of 
our deceased members for their contribution to the 
branch and our endearing friendship. 

The Whole of Life is but a moment of time. It is our 
duty, therefore, to use it, not to misuse it. 
 
                         Plutarch 
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Branch 116 Golfers  

David Geary 

February and March 18 Hole Golf Events: 
  
Pay in advance: 
• Tuesday, 2/20 @ Shadow Lakes, $40, due by 

2/7 
• Monday, 2/26 @ Dublin Ranch, $38, due by 

2/13 
• Monday, 3/12 @ Wild Horse, $35, due by 3/3 
• Tuesday, 3/20 @ Stevinson Ranch, $45, due 

by 3/3 
  
Eighteen holes @ Boundary Oak: 
•  Monday, 2/5 
•  Monday, 3/5 
  
Nine Hole Schedule: 
•  Wed., 2/7 @ Pine Meadows, 10 a.m. 
•  Wed., 2/14 @  Buchanan Fields, 10 a.m. 
•  Wed., 2/21 @ Diablo Hills, 10:15 a.m. 
•  Wed., 2/28 @ Buchanan Fields, 10 a.m. 
•  Wed., 3/7 @ Pine Meadows, 10 a.m. 
 
 Regards, David Geary   

On January 10, we played at Pine Meadows. 
Dave Geary had low score with a 37, Mel 
Gee was second with a 39, Troy Powell 
was third with a 40. 
  
Now to the good part. Bob Kinser was second 
closest to the hole on #4 and won 2 balls, Joe 
ostler was closest to the hole and won 3 balls. 
 
On January 17th, 12 golfers participated in our 9 
hole tournament at Buchanan Fields.  The 
weather turned out to be great for golf-
ing:  warm, dry and sunny. 
 
Cord Hull and Dick Chaffee tied for scoring 
honors with 39s.  Bob Daily was second with a 
40.  Of course, Bob was playing with his Xmas 
presents: a new medically approved putter and a 
new driver guarenteed never to slice! 
 
Doug Aalders won closest to the Pin on hole 
No. 5.  Bob Daily was second and Troy Powell 
third. 
 
On January 24th, 16 golfers played Diablo 
Hills.   David Geary and Ernie Carson shared 
scoring honors with 38s.  Ernie requested it be 
noted that Jim Altomare significantly lagged 
behind the pace set by David & Ernie. 
 
Dick Chaffee won closest to the pin on hole No. 
7.  Cord Hull was second. 
 
The Nine Hole Group will be playing at Pine 
Meadows on Wednesday, February 7. Come join 
us for some fun. Call the Golf Hotline to sign up 
for any of our outings,  906-5355. 

Nine Hole Golf Results  
 

Joe Ostler and Dick Chaffee 

• Rooney on Vegetarians. 
 Vegetarian - that's an old Indian word 
meaning "lousy hunter." 
 

• Rooney on Prisoners. 
Did you know that it costs $40,000 a year to 
house each prisoner? Jeez, for forty-
thousand bucks a piece I'll take a few pris-
oners into my house. 
I live in Los Angeles. I already have bars on 
the windows. I don't think we should give 
free room and board to criminals. I think 
they should have to run twelve hours a day 
on a treadmill and generate electricity. And, 
if they don't want to run, they can rest in the 
chair that's hooked up to the generator. 

Thoughts from Andy Rooney  
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18 Hole Golf 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 
Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 

D ir k  M e y e r 6 9 3 P h i l  G o f f 6 9 3 P a u l  M o r i s o n 6 9 3
A l  Z a v a t t e r o 7 1 2 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 7 3 2 A r t  T u r r in 7 7 2
P h i l l ip  M a r k s 7 3 1 D ic k  S o c o lic h 7 5 1 P h i l  J e n k in s 7 9 1

J o h n  P e t e r s o n 7 9 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
D ir k  M e y e r 8 6 D ic k  S o c o lic h 9 5 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 1 0 8

R o n  D o m e r 7 0 3 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 1 3 B o b  K in s e r 7 2 3
J im  C l iz b e 7 1 2 R o b b ie  R o b in s o n 7 3 2 B o b  V e t r o 7 3 2
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 3 1 T o m  E l le r 7 5 1 M a t t  A r e n a 7 4 1
F r a n k  C r u a 7 3 1 D ic k  S o lo l ic h 7 5 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
J im  C l iz b e 8 3 T o m  E l le r D a n  G h e lf i 1 0 3

D ir k  M e y e r 6 8 3 P h i l  G o f f 6 6 3 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 6 8 3
R o n  D o m e r 7 0 2 T r o y  P o w e l l 6 9 2 A l S e r a f in o 7 1 2
J im  C l iz b e 7 2 1 C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 6 9 2 P e t e  K a l la s 7 2 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
D ir k  M e y e r 8 5 T o m  E l le r 9 0 J o h n  P e t e r s o n 9 7
J im  C l iz b e 8 5

P h i l l ip  M a r k s 6 9 3 T o m  E l le r 7 0 3 M a t t  A r e n a 7 9 3
P a u l  K im 6 9 3 A l H u t c h k o 7 1 2 A l S e r a f in o 7 9 3
C a r lo s  X a v ie r 7 1 1 R o b b ie  R o b in s o n 7 2 1 J o e  S t r a lo v ic h 7 3 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
P h i l l ip  M a r k s 8 6 T o m  E l le r 8 8 A l S e r a f in o 1 0 6

P h i l l ip  M a r k s 7 0 3 R o b b ie  R o b in s o n 6 9 3 J o e  O s t le r 6 6 3
D a v id  G e a r y 7 2 2 P h i l  G o f f 7 2 2 J o e  S t r a lo v ic h 7 2 2
F r a n k  C r u a 7 3 1 J e r r y  H u n t e r 7 2 2 P h i l  J e n k in s 7 3 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
P h i l l ip  M a r k s 8 7 J e r r y  H u n t e r 9 2 J o e  O s t le r 9 9

B o u n d a r y  O a k  -  J a n u a r y  3 ,  2 0 0 7
F l ig h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 5  -  R o n  D o m e r   - - -   H o le  # 1 1  -  F r a n k  C r u a ,  P h i l  G o f f

L o n e  T r e e  -  J a n u a r y  1 6 ,  2 0 0 7
F l ig h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 2  -  J im  C liz b e   - - -   H o le  # 1 2  -  J e r r y  H u n t e r

B o u n d a r y  O a k  -  J a n u a r y  8 ,  2 0 0 7
F l ig h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 2  -  J im  C l iz b e ,  M a t t  A r e n a   - - -   H o le  # 1 2  -  D i r k  M e y e r ,  P h i l  J e n k in s

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 3  -  F r a n k  C r u a   - - -   H o le  # 1 6  -  R o b b ie  R o b in s o n

B e t h e l  Is la n d  -  J a n u a r y  2 2 ,  2 0 0 7
F l ig h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  S a n  L o w e n b e r g   - - -   H o le  # 1 7  -  A l  Z a v a t t e r o ,  P h i l  G o f f

F r a n k l in  C a n y o n  -  J a n u a r y  2 9 ,  2 0 0 7
F l ig h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3



18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
Standings as of January 29, 2007 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2007 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event.  

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 

The Golf Website has Up to Date 
info on all Tournaments 
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NAME POINTS NAME POINTS NAME POINTS

Marks, Phillip 7 Goff, Phil 8 Serafino, Al 5
Meyer, Dirk 6 Robinson, Robbie 6 Arena, Matt 4
Domer, Ron 5 Powell, Troy 5 Peterson, John 4
Clizbe, Jim 3 Eller, Tom 4 Kinser, Bob 3
Kim, Paul 3 Robertson, Conrad 4 Morison, Paul 3
Crua, Frank 2 Hunter, Jerry 2 Ostler, Joe 3
Geary, David 2 Hutchko, Al 2 Stralovich, Joe 3
Zavattero, Al 2 Socolich, Dick 2 Jenkins, Phil 2
McCord, Bill 1 Turrin, Art 2
Xavier, Carlos 1 Vetro, Bob 2

Kallas, Pete 1

        FLIGHT 1         FLIGHT 2         FLIGHT 3

 
 
No Picture 
Available 



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than one-half (5) meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termina-
tion.   NOTE: Excused meetings cannot be included to achieve the minimum attendance. Certification of atten-
dance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum of 2 visits per 
calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


